
 

 

BOARD OF ABATEMENT MINUTES 

   TOWN OF DANVILLE 

 

October 18, 2018 
 

 

The Board of Abatement met at 5:30 p.m. at the Danville Town Clerk’s office on October 18, 

2018 for the purpose of rendering a decision on an abatement request from Vincent Nadeau, 

Dianna Nadeau, Walter Bernier, and Nicole Bernier. Members present were Kenneth Linsley, 

Ted Houle, Phyllis Sweeney, Kellie Merrell, and Wendy Somers.   

 

Kenneth Linsley, Vice-Chair called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. The first order of business 

was to approve the minutes of the September 20, 2018 Board of Abatement hearing.  Ted Houle 

made a motion to approve the minutes, which was seconded by Kellie Merrell.  Kenneth Linsley 

had one correction on the minutes to change his title from Chair to Vice-Chair.  With no other 

changes, the motion was called and the motion carried.   

 

The board members reviewed the Legal Opinion as well as the Vermont Statutes Title 32 §5258, 

Fees and costs allowed after warrant and levy recorded.  After reviewing the information 

submitted to the board, Ted Houle made a motion to grant the abatement request by Vincent 

Nadeau, Dianna Nadeau, Walter Bernier, and Nicole Bernier.  The motion was seconded by 

Phyllis Sweeney.  After a short discussion the Vice-Chair called the question, which carried.   

 

With no further business, a motion was made by Ted Houle and seconded by Kellie Merrell to 

adjourn.  The hearing adjourned at 5:50 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, Wendy M. Somers, Clerk 

 

____________________________ 

 

 


